
UNIVERSITY CITY COUNCIL

STUDY SESSION

5th Floor of City Hall

6801 Delmar 
June 26, 2017

5:00 p.m.

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER

The City Council Study Session was held in Council Chambers on the fifth floor of City Hall, on Monday, June 26, 2017.  Mayor Welsch called the Study Session to order at 5:01 p.m.  In addition, the following members of Council were present:


Councilmember Rod Jennings

Councilmember Paulette Carr 


Councilmember Steven McMahon

Councilmember Terry Crow; (arrives at 5:17pm

Councilmember Michael Glickert; (arrives at 5:17pm / left early due to illness) 

Councilmember Bwayne Smotherson
Also in attendance was Interim City Manager, Charles Adams; Director of Public Works and Parks, Sinan Alpaslan; Finance Director, Tina Charumilind; Director of Community Development, Andrea Riganti and City Attorney John F. Mulligan
Hearing no requests to amend the Agenda, Mayor Welsch proceeded as follows:

AGENDA

(Requested by Interim City Manager, Charles Adams)

1. City Manager Recruitment Profile

Councilmember Carr asked if there were any amendments or clarifications anyone would like to make to the draft that has been provided? 
Councilmember Smotherson suggested that language be added to the list of requirements to ensure that biweekly or monthly reports are made to Council. 
Councilmember Carr stated from her perspective, biweekly or monthly reports are kind of the minutia of the job that could be highlighted or reinforced during the interview process if necessary.  However, there is no reason it cannot be added if that's Council's preference.

Councilmember Smotherson stated his preference is that the language be added to ensure this individual has a clear understanding upfront, rather than after-the-fact.
Councilmember Jennings suggested that "or as needed," be added to the language; i.e., biweekly, monthly, or as needed.
Mayor Welsch stated the number of employees listed is 270 permanent and 300 part-time.  She asked if this was the correct number since she understood differently.
Ms. Charumilind stated there are approximately 260 full-time employees and every year there are between 100 to 150 seasonal employees. 

Councilmember Carr questioned whether anyone knew where Mr. Szymborski had obtained the numbers from?  Mayor Welsch stated she would imagine that they came from HR.  Councilmember Carr asked Mr. Adams if he would convey any corrections that needed to be made to Mr. Szymborski?  Mr. Adams stated that he and staff would take care of making the necessary corrections.

Councilmember Jennings asked if Council could also be advised of the correct employee count?  Mr. Adams stated that a revised version of this document would be provided once it has been completed to the satisfaction of Council.
Councilmember McMahon stated while his hope is that a successful track record in “grantsmanship” would be a qualification Council is looking for, he was unable to find anything in the qualifications that referenced this art.  
Councilmember Carr asked Mr. Adams whether the following question had been posed by Mr. Szymborski, "Is this profile going to be split up into different pieces"?
Mr. Adams stated his understanding is that the Profile represents the initial document that would be released, along with a notification of the ad for the actual position.  So it's designed to provide an applicant with a background of the City; its structure and the qualifications the City is looking for.

Councilmember Carr questioned why the following statements found on page 5, had been added; "The City Manager shall be the chief administrator," and, "Serve as the Director of one department, and with the consent of Council, serve as a Director of two or more departments"?
Mayor Welsch stated her belief is that the statements had been taken from the City's Charter.  
Mr. Adams stated Mr. Szymborski had been directed to use the Charter in preparing the draft to ensure that nothing within the Charter had been disregarded.
Councilmember Carr stated in her opinion, the statements are no longer germane and should be removed.  

Mr. Adams asked that all suggested changes to the document be submitted to him in writing so that he and members of his staff could discuss them with Mr. Szymborski.
Councilmember Carr stated in her opinion, the following statement basically covers everything; "Perform such duties as may be prescribed by the Charter".  
Ultimately, the decision of who will be hired falls under the purview of the City Manager, and it's Council's responsibility to create the positions.  
So she does not see the need to emphasize the previous statements since they do not represent the way Council is likely to proceed.  
2. Discussion of University City’s Draft FY18 budget

Mr. Adams informed Council that this is the fourth Study Session conducted to address concerns related to the budget for FY2018 and Ms. Charumilind is here tonight to present Council with a summary of some of the changes that have occurred since the original draft.

Ms. Charumilind stated that the following recap has been illustrated in the handout provided to Council:
June 5, 2017 - Study Session
Original draft budget reflects a deficit balance in the General Fund of $500,000.
June 12, 2017 - Study Session
Council recommends eliminating and adding specific line items that reduce the deficit to $425,000.
June 19, 2017 - Study Session
Council recommends eliminating and adding specific line items that increase the deficit to $489,500.  

Ms. Charumilind stated that the draft being presented today reflects the recommendations made by Council in order to maintain a deficit balance of $425,000.  And if the following recommendations are approved, the budget for FY2018 will be presented at tonight's Regular Session as RESOLUTION 2017-9:  RESOLUTION TO ADOPT THE FISCAL YEAR 2018 BUDGET.

CURRENT RECOMMENDATIONS:
  Line Item




Dollar Amount Eliminated

1. Fair U City




$10,000

2. Furniture (Legislative Divisions)

$  2,000

3. IT Software Purchase



$  8,000

4. Senior Service Coordinator


$20,000

· $15,000 was transferred from Professional Services in the Community Development Department and $5,000 was transferred from Facilities Maintenance Division per the elimination of one part-time position.
  Line Item




Dollar Amount Added

1. IT Maintenance Contract


$14,000
· Implementation of a Board Management Service.  If approved, staff will issue an RFP to evaluate parties interested in providing this service. 

2. Senior Commission (ITN)


$  7,500

· $7,500 transfer from the Finance Department's maintenance contract.

Councilmember McMahon stated the two things he has received the most input on over the last couple of weeks are the Senior Services Coordinator; (SSC), and The Chamber of Commerce's EDRST funding.  Not only was the community in support of retaining the SSC position, but Ms. Riganti gave a very impassioned plea for why she needed this help in her Department.  So, if Ms. Riganti has the ability to move some of her money around, then it certainly makes sense for it to go towards that position.  However, taking $5,000 from the Facilities Maintenance Division does not seem like the direction Council should be going.  It's kind of like what has gone on in the past; taking money away and deferring maintenance for problems that will only get larger down the road.  He stated that he would rather see the money come out of the legislative budget or maybe even an additional $3,000 come out of Council's travel budget so that it becomes a sacrifice that is not directed towards any departments or residents.  

Councilmember McMahon stated his assumption is that when the budget was established these Directors felt that these were items their department needed.  So he would like to have more information on what is actually being lost because it's hard to say you can juggle this or that, without understanding the rationale behind the need.   
Ms. Charumilind provided the following explanation:

· Facilities Maintenance Division - This Division no longer has a part-time employee, so the funds are not needed. 

· Community Development - Last year Ms. Riganti needed additional 
funding for Professional Services to assist with the Comprehensive 
Plan.  That funding is no longer needed for FY18.
· Finance and IT Departments - Both departments have decided to implement modules, like Employee Suite, that will assist in the reduction of employee training and manpower necessary to complete certain tasks.  IT is going to use the monies allocated in FY17 and FY18 to replace its 
infrastructure rather than purchasing new software.  She stated that the monies in FY17 had been suspended due to the emergency situation related to the Police Station.
Councilmembers Crow and Glickert joined the meeting at 5:17 p.m.
Councilmember Carr and Ms. Charumilind provided Councilmembers Crow and Glickert with a recap of the items that had been discussed.
Councilmember Crow stated one concern he has with the Finance and IT Department recommendations is not that the contract or software; which at some point was deemed to be a priority, are no longer needed, they are just being deferred.  He stated this process is starting to become like trying to find a needle in a haystack, except in this instance the needle is money.  And perhaps, Council has some policy decisions that have to be made.  Because with the exception of Ms. Riganti, it does not seem to make good policy to ask a Director that already has specific items like maintenance or software in their budget to defer those purchases for one year all for the sake of funding one or two projects.  So he thinks Council should be cautious when proceeding down that path.

Mayor Welsch informed Council that the directors had presented these suggestions on their own and had not been forced to do so. 
Councilmember Smotherson asked if it was correct to assume that at this point, staff does not know what the full cost of a Board Management Service is going to be.  
Ms. Charumilind agreed that the $14,000 was an estimate.  Councilmember Smotherson stated the only thing IT has provided to Council is a brochure.  There have been no reports or reliable information regarding what Council should anticipate or the RFP will encompass.  So perhaps, this is the item that should be deferred.  
Ms. Charumilind stated the purpose of the Board Management Service was to provide a convenience and make Council's job easier through the utilization of advanced technology. 

Councilmember Smotherson stated at some point he would like to be paperless, but based on this budget, he does not believe the City is in a financial position to do so, nor is he convinced that Board Docs is necessarily the answer.

Councilmember Carr stated after talking with members of the School Board in an attempt to gain a better understanding of Board Docs, she did learn that they had been issued a laptop or an iBook.  However, her unfortunate experience with being accused of storing City documents on her computer has resulted in leaving her computer at home, and never using the City's Wi-Fi, just to prevent such claims from occurring in the future.   But on the other hand, it kind of seems like the cart is before the horse.  First of all, this recommendation was presented at the last minute.  So Council has not had an opportunity to discuss the options or define exactly what it is they want.   And that's what she believes should happen first.  Councilmember Carr stated she makes notes on her papers.  So unless the City is going to give her an I Pad that she can write on, this will just be another digital format she can use on her computer.  And for whatever it's worth, everybody in this City; specifically with respect to seniors, do not use a digital format, so how will they access the information?  Councilmember Carr stated the way packets are currently being distributed works for her, and it would be a mistake to purchase something that really does not suit the needs of Council. 
Councilmember Jennings questioned that, in essence, no monies would actually be coming out of the IT Department since the product being purchased would be used to enhance their operations?  Mr. Adams stated that technically, the funds would have to come out of the department.  But he would agree that staff does not know what the total cost would be, nor have they had enough time to conduct any research on the product.   Councilmember Jennings asked if the funds were basically going to be set aside until more research could be conducted to answer some of the questions being raised?   Mr. Adams stated the money being allocated could actually pay for the software.   
Councilmember McMahon stated if the choice is between something that the Budget and IT Directors have looked at and thought they needed as a convenience to Council, he does not think the City is in a financial position to make Council's job easier.  And what really concerns him is that this document states "Board Docs Formal Proposal," since the only way that could have happened is if the City sent out an RFP.  So he's uncertain as to whether it's specifically directed to U City, or whether they just sent out a copy of something.  But whatever the case, it talks about the cost being at least $9,000 per year for the light version, which means that the City would be scrambling every year; and possibly deferring maintenance again, in order to come up with this fee.  
Councilmember McMahon stated it just doesn't seem to make sense, especially because he thought the City's priority was to get live-streaming so that staff no longer had to rely on citizens to provide it.
Councilmember Jennings agreed to postpone this topic until the fall when more details could be provided.  
Mayor Welsch announced that Councilmember Glickert was not feeling well and would be leaving the meeting.

Councilmember Crow stated while he understands there are a number of recommendations Council is in agreement on, there are a couple of things he is not so sure about.  

· Senior Services Coordinator - Recommended allocation of $20,000.  Council has heard from its citizens rather loudly and consistently, that this has been a successful position and worthy of funding.   Council needs to find as much of the money needed as possible to support Community Development, who has also indicated that they would like to retain this position.   

· Prop P Funds - Tina was asked to include Council's decision to allocate money from this fund to the Pension Plan in the Budget Resolution. (Ms. Charumilind informed Councilmember Crow that she would.)

· Flood & Stormwater Consultant - Recommended allocation of $10,000.  (This action has also received strong support from the community.)   
· Council's Travel Budget - Recommended reduction of $9,000.  
· Economic Development Consultant - Recommended reduction of $24,000 pursuant to an agreement from the City Manager.  
· Fair U City - Recommended reduction of $10,000. (This item should be removed from the budget.)

· U City's Marketing Budget - Recommended reduction of $25,000.
· Legislative Division Furniture - Recommended reduction of $2,000.
· Community Development - Recommended reduction of $15.000 under the line item for Professional services.
· The Chamber of Commerce - EDRST funds for marketing may not be ripe at this time and should possibly be revisited in the 3rd quarter.  
Councilmember Crow stated these adjustments not only represent a savings of $55,000, but demonstrate that Council is listening to the community and have the ability to show leadership by reducing its own budget.  

He stated this is a budget that sort of goes back to the basics; no new initiatives were added; old initiatives were refunded, and there was a clear view of the goal to not dip into the City's reserves unnecessarily.  Councilmember Crow stated it makes absolutely no sense to move money from core services into special projects because that is not the way a city should be run.  And frankly, U City needs to get its house in order to ensure that it attracts the best talent.  

Mayor Welsch stated that she wished to emphasize her belief that U City's house is in order and that Mr. Adams and Tina have presented a good budget that is as close to being balanced as possible.  She stated she had asked that one thing be added to the budget which she believes members of the community thought was going to be included, and that is the $7,500 for ITN Gateway Scholarships.  
Therefore, she will be making a motion in the Regular Session to include the ITN Gateway Scholarships for seniors because transportation alternatives are at the top of every single survey administered to seniors in U City and St. Louis County.  
She stated that her suggestion will be that the City pay $2,000 at the start of the fiscal year to demonstrate its commitment to the program and that the remaining $5.500 for scholarships be allocated once Gateway is up and running.  


Mayor Welsch stated she would also like to note that the allocation for Fair U City had been included in Mr. Adam's proposed budget and that Councilmember Jennings has conceded to postponing his request for Board Docs until sometime in the future.  However, she would note that based on her understanding, Board Docs does consist of streaming, as well as paperless documents.  


Mayor Welsch stated she would continue to argue for Fair U City funding, and disagrees with her colleagues who have said that it was always Council's intent for this organization to one day be able to stand on their own two feet.  She stated that Mr. Walker was clear when he established this funding that Fair U City was something that benefitted the community, especially the younger children, and as a result, the City should be financially committed to its success.


Mayor Welsch stated she does not mind the reduction in Council's travel budget, but would recommend that more members start to travel and take part in the Missouri Municipal League and the National League of City's meetings because doing so would benefit everyone and the City.
Councilmember Smotherson stated previously he had asked about the CID and whether funding for this activity was still in the budget.  Mayor Welsch stated that the CID is funded by EDRST and the money was still available.  
Councilmember Smotherson stated he had asked that the allocation for CID be removed because he thinks it will create a conflict with the development being proposed on Olive and will not produce enough taxes to make a real difference in the area.  He stated that there also has to be some assurances and accountability from the Asian community as it relates to maintenance and the aesthetics of their businesses.  Councilmember Smotherson stated the City is losing Firestone, which is a huge loss to the 3rd Ward because the Asian partners who owned the strip mall were basically absentee landlords.  Firestone's corporate office stated they had been trying to contact them for six months regarding necessary maintenance.  They finally got fed up and made the decision to close this location at the end of July.  


Councilmember Smotherson then questioned whether the $60,000 for facade improvements was still in the budget?   

Mr. Adams stated that before Ms. Riganti addresses Councilmember Smotherson's question what he would like to do is get through as much of the budget discussions as he can, prior to going into the Regular Session to ensure there is a clear consensus on all of the items requiring an adjustment.  

Ms. Riganti informed Councilmember Smotherson that the $40,000 allocated to the Community Improvement District was to engage an attorney to study the feasibility of creating a CID; similar to what occurred in The Loop.  
If the study demonstrates that one should be created it would then have to come before Council for approval through the adoption of an Ordinance.  Any issues related to the use of the CID funds, i.e., property maintenance, can be built into the Redevelopment Plan attached to the CID Ordinance. 

Councilmember Carr asked Mr. Adams if he could clarify exactly what specific line items were being adjusted.  Mr. Adams stated that Tina had provided a summary of the previous Study Sessions, and noted the items where adjustments have been recommended.  He stated that staff simply needs direction prior to the Regular Session on what adjustments will become a part of the core budget.  

Councilmember Crow stated the recommendations he made today were based on the original budget in which he had tried to highlight those items where he believed a consensus could be reached.  So he would apologize to his colleague if he had overlooked the CID.  But in reference to Councilmember Carr's question, at least historically, what he has always understood is that no matter what the conversations are before you get to the Regular Session, you must go back to the original draft.  So the items he went through are the amendments he assumed he would be making at the Regular Session.  And while he certainly hopes he went through most of the iterations Tina provided, anything that was not mentioned means that it was a line item he was not necessarily going to change.  

Ms. Charumilind stated that if Council is starting from the originally proposed budget there is a deficit of $500,000.  She then provided a narrative of the recommendations she understood Councilmember Crow to make and concluded that there was a total of $60,000 in reductions, and $30,000 in allocations. 
Councilmember Crow informed Ms. Charumilind that he had also made the following recommendations:
· Fair U City - Recommended reduction of $10,000.
· Community Development - Recommended reduction of $15.000 under the line item for Professional services.
· The Chamber of Commerce - EDRST funds for marketing.
He stated his belief is that the $50,000 in EDRST funds for The Chamber should come back to the City in some form.  

Ms. Charumilind asked Councilmember Crow if her calculation of $85,000 in total reductions was correct?  Councilmember Crow stated that was it was.

Councilmember Smotherson asked whether there was no longer a part-time employee in Facilities Maintenance Division and if the funds had been retained in the event the position had to be filled?  Ms. Charumilind stated the Division lost one of its part-time employees, however, they still have several employees that work on a part-time basis.  Whether a replacement will be needed depends on the workload, but the funds have been retained should the need arise.
Mayor Welsch asked if the Budget Resolution contained hard numbers?  
Ms. Charumilind stated that the Resolution contains a summary of all funds related to revenues and expenditures.  However, the adjustments being discussed now are connected to the general and EDRST funds.  So if Council elects to adopt the budget based on the current adjustments the deficit balance would be $445,000, as opposed to $425,000 as submitted.
Councilmember Carr suggested that the amendments be presented individually and then voted up or down so that everybody is clear on what is happening.  

Mr. Adams agreed that it would be helpful if Tina could receive a list of the adjustments so that a copy could be provided for Council to follow during the voting process.

Councilmember Crow asked if Council had been provided with a copy of the Resolution?  Mayor Welsch stated that Resolution had been marked as M2-1.   

Mayor Welsch questioned whether it was necessary for Council to specifically identify what line items were being impacted during motion and voting process?  She then asked whether the Senior Services Coordinator was already in the budget or required a vote?  Councilmember Crow stated that it was already in, so there was no need to add the $20,000.

Mayor Welsch stated that she would also like to get Ms. Riganti's thoughts on the recommendation regarding the EDRST Funds for The Chamber.  

She then asked whether the items identified by Mr. Alpaslan; the Mona Drive Stream Bank, temporary labor, and the maintenance contract, were already in the budget?    Ms. Charumilind stated that the Capital Improvement Sales Tax and the Park and Stormwater Sales Tax had already been adjusted.  
Councilmember Crow informed Mayor Welsch that Mona Drive had not been voted on and would have to be accomplished via an amendment.  

Mayor Welsch asked Councilmember Crow whether temporary labor and the maintenance contract for Solid Waste was included in the May budget proposal?  Councilmember Crow stated he did not believe that it was.

Mayor Welsch then asked Ms. Riganti if she would share her thoughts on Councilmember Crow's recommendation regarding the Chamber.

Councilmember Carr asked the Mayor if this conversation was about marketing city-wide or marketing from EDRST?  Mayor Welsch stated her impression is that Councilmember Crow's recommendation pertained to marketing from EDRST since her belief is that Mr. Adams has already indicated that the deletion of $25,000 for ESM was not a problem.  Mr. Adams reaffirmed that it would not be.  

Councilmember Crow stated that his recommendation is to remove the $50,000 since he thinks; and believes Councilmember McMahon does as well, that there was a process that needed to be followed prior to the submittal of this request that was not completed.  
So while he does not mind having another conversation about these dollars, he would like to make sure that this request is handled in a manner in which all members of Council are comfortable.
Councilmember McMahon agreed that that was also his understanding.  Two proposals were provided by The Chamber to the EDRST Board; one for marketing and one for regional branding and tourism; one for $33,000 and one for $36,000.  Somewhere during that process, an action occurred that caused The Chamber to amend their proposals.  But whatever occurred is not in the minutes.  
So when the EDRST Board came to Council with a $50,000 recommendation for marketing/regional branding there was no plan tied to the request that could be reviewed.  Councilmember McMahon stated he is not saying the Board did not do the work or that they did not have a genuine intent, simply that it's a process problem that prevents members of this Council from obtaining proper verification.  So, it is also his opinion that this should be sent back to the EDRST Board to either vote it up or down and then resubmitted to Council.  
Ms. Riganti stated the budget process for applications received from applicants for EDRST funds is much like what is going on in this room right now.  There is some give and take, and some negotiations, which in this case, resulted in a different amount being recommended for the Chamber.  She stated that when there is an unused portion of EDRST funds staff makes recommendations to the Board on a quarterly basis, which are then brought back to Council in the form of an amendment.  Ms. Riganti stated that she and the EDRST Board will work to provide more clarity as it relates to the process in order to address Councilmember McMahon's concerns.  
Mayor Welsch stated she would imagine that any monies allocated this fiscal year would have to be used in this fiscal year.  So she is curious as to whether Ms. Riganti and Councilmembers Crow and McMahon have had any discussions on how to move forward if the Chamber's recommendation is approved?  Ms. Riganti stated what she has envisioned is based on the anticipated revenues for the EDRST $50,000 would not be earmarked for a specific project.  So anytime within that quarterly amendment period the Chamber, or any other applicant, could make a request to the Board and once they have made a recommendation, submit it to Council for final approval.  She stated that the next quarterly amendment would be in October.

Mayor Welsch asked when the next EDRST Board meeting was scheduled?  Ms. Riganti stated their next meeting would be in August.  

Councilmember Crow stated that he is okay with the timeframe established by Ms. Riganti.  However, he does think that Council needs to let those folks who have been emailing them about the Chamber's scheduled activities associated with EDRST funds know that they will not be impacted by this amendment.   


Councilmember Crow then provided Council with his amended list of recommendations:

1. Council's Travel Budget - Recommended reduction of $9,000.  

2. Economic Development Consultant - Recommended reduction of $24,000.
3. Fair U City -  Recommended reduction of $10,000.

4. U City's Marketing Budget - Recommended reduction of $25,000.

5. Flood & Stormwater Consultant - Recommended allocation of $10,000.  

6. The Chamber of Commerce - $50,000 EDRST funds for marketing

7. Mona Drive Stream/Bank Stabilization - Recommended transfer of $110,000; two fund changes
8. Solid Waste Operation Fund - Recommended reduction of $40,000 from maintenance contracts and $165,000 from temporary labor.  Recommended allocation of $80,000 to Solid Waste Operations for the purpose of hiring four part-time employees.
9. ITN Gateway Scholarships - Recommended allocation of $7,500.
10. Legislative Division Furniture - Recommended reduction of $2,000.

11. Community Development - Recommended reduction of $15.000 under the line item for Professional services.

Mayor Welsch questioned whether a vote was needed to remove the $15,000 from Professional Services?  

After a lengthy discussion on this topic between staff and members of Council, Council concurred that after a vote and approval, all funds associated with a recommendation for removal must be removed in order to document the budget deficit.  

Mayor Welsch then asked Council whether they wished to proceed by bundling all of the amendments into one vote, or by listing each amendment separately?  
After a lengthy discussion on this topic between staff and members of Council, Council concurred that for the sake of clarity; all amendments should be identified line by line and voted on independently. 
Mayor Welsch stated she does not believe that a CID would impact the redevelopment proposed for Olive and 1-70 since it would be collecting funds from the remaining portion of Olive.  She would be in favor of supporting this request if Councilmember Smotherson is okay with the explanation provided by Ms. Riganti.
Councilmember Smotherson stated that based on the explanation provided, at this point in time, he did not necessarily have a problem with the process.
Councilmember Carr stated although $40,000 was allocated for The Loop to investigate forming a CID, those funds were never used.  The business owners wanted a different structure than the one being proposed by the City and decided to hire their own lawyer.  She stated that they are still grappling with how the divisions will be determined, but feel as though they are almost ready to form their own CID.  

Ms. Riganti informed Councilmember Carr that although it is correct that The Loop did not use all of the $40,000 initially, they have since engaged another attorney and a portion of the funds have been expended.  

Councilmember Carr asked Mr. Adams if she could have a breakdown of the funds that have been expended by The Loop?  Mr. Adams agreed to do so.

ADJOURNMENT

Hearing no additional questions or comments, Mayor Welsch adjourned the Study Session at 6:20 p.m.
Larette Reese

Interim City Clerk
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Total Revenues 23,958,500 $                                   

Total Expenditures (24,458,500)                                     

(500,000) $                                       



            City Council Study Session 

DATE:


June 26, 2017

AGENDA ITEM:
FY 2018 Proposed Budget and Additional Items for Consideration

_________________________________________________________________________________________

This Study Session is the fourth one for FY 2018, and focuses on the General Fund.

In the Proposed Budget submitted by May 1, 2017 and at the Study Session on June 5, 2017, the General Fund had a deficit balance of $500,000: 
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At the Study Session on June 12, 2017, the City Council worked on minimizing the General Fund deficit amount.  The items below were submitted for consideration.

[image: image2.emf]Items 

Included in 

Budget

Items Taken 

Out of 

Budget

General Fund

(6,000) $         Mayor and City Council Travel

Consultant - Flood and Stormwater 10,000 $       (24,000)          Consulting Serv for Economic Dev.

(10,000)          Fair U City-City Manager's Office

(25,000)          Marketing - City Manager's Office

(20,000)          Senior Services Coordinator- CD

10,000 $       (85,000) $      

EDRST

(50,000)          Citywide Marketing-Chamber of Commerce

Capital Imp. Sales Tx

Mona Drive Stream Bank Stabilization 110,000 $    

Park and Storm Water Sales Tx

(110,000) $     Mona Drive Stream Bank Stabilization

Solid Waste 

Operation

Additional four part-time employees 80,000 $       (165,100) $     Temporary labor

(40,000)          Maintenance Contract

(Yard Waste and Old Compost removal)

80,000 $       (205,100) $    


As a result the General Fund deficit balance was lowered to $425,000 as follow:
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Total Revenues 23,958,500 $                                   

Total Expenditures (24,383,500)                                     

(425,000) $                                       


At the Study Session on June 19, 2017, there were some additional considerations that were not in the original proposed budget.  Also, there were a few items considered to be added back to the budget.


[image: image4.emf]Items Included 

in Budget

Items Taken 

Out of Budget

General Fund

Implementation of Board  10,000 $              

     Management Service

ITN Gateway Scholarship- Seniors 7,500                   

Fair U City 10,000                 

Marketing - ESM 25,000                 

Senior Service Coordinator 20,000                 

8,000 $               U City in Bloom

72,500 $               8,000 $              

EDRST

Citywide Marketing 50,000 $               -                    

50,000 $               - $                 


The above changes would increase the General Fund deficit amount from $425,000 to $489,500.



[image: image5.emf]Study Session - June 19, 2017

Total Revenues 23,958,500 $                                   

Total Expenditures (24,448,000)                                     

(489,500) $                                       


In order to provide the funding for the above items without having an impact to the fund balance, Staff has prioritized the implementation plan and was able to move the fund from Finance and Information Technology to fund these items.  The following is the list of cutting and adding between department and division:

1.
Fair U City - $10,000, remove $2,000 from furniture in Legislative and decrease $8,000 for software purchase in IT.

2.
Senior Service Coordinator - $20,000, decrease $15,000 from professional services in Community Development and $5,000 from Facilities Maintenance

3.
Adding $14,000 for the BoardDocs by decreasing $14,000 in Maintenance Contract in IT.

4.
Adding $7,500 for ITN Gateway for Seniors’ scholarship by decreasing $7,500 in Maintenance Contract in Finance.

[image: image6.emf]Items 

Added to 

Budget

Items Taken 

Out of 

Budget

General Fund

(6,000) $         Mayor and City Council Travel

(2,000)            Furniture - Legistlative

(24,000)          Consulting - Economic Development

(25,000)          Marketing - City Manager's Office

(8,000)            Software - IT

(15,000)          Professsional Services - CD

(5,000)            Part-time Salaries - Facilities Maint.

Consulting - Flood and Storm Water 10,000          -                

10,000 $       (85,000) $      

Addtioanl Items

Implementation of Board Meeting 14,000 $       (14,000) $       Maintenance Contract - IT

     Management Service (BoardDocs)

ITN Gateway* Scholarship- Seniors 7,500            (7,500)            Maintenance Contract -Finance

   Maintenance

21,500 $       (21,500) $      


If these changes were approved, the General Fund deficit amount would remain at $425,000.



[image: image7.emf]Study Session - June 26, 2017

Total Revenues 23,958,500 $                                   

Total Expenditures (24,383,500)                                     

(425,000) $                                       


The summary of FY 2018 budget for all funds is submitted before City Council at the June 26, 2017 meeting.
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